
 

 

Glade Primary School 

Atherton Road, Clayhall, Ilford, Essex. IG5 0PF 

Tel: 0208 708 0200 

Email: parentinfo@glade.redbridge.sch.uk   Website: www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk 

Headteacher: Mrs Farzana Hussain 

 

Thursday 29th June 2023 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Mental Health & Wellbeing (Article 24) 

 
How quickly the weeks have passed! Now that the Summer break is looming, it is an ideal last chance for parents and carers to 

grab some `Me’ time before the end of term! 

Futurelearn is a great online training hub offering a wide selection of short courses that could help to boost your skills, confidence, 

enjoyment and employability. Whether you want to upskill to boost your career or gain new knowledge on different topics, take a 

look at the wide range of courses on offer. Futurelearn work with leading universities and organisations around the world offer 

learners relevant, high quality courses. It is free to join and study most Futurelearn courses by choosing the ` join with limited 

access’ option: https://www.futurelearn.com 

 

This week, we would like to share some useful sources of help and support that are less well known. Beat are an online charity 

which will support anyone affected by eating disorders, anorexia, bulimia, EDNOS or any other difficulty with food, weight or 

shape. Support is also available for families of those affected: 

 

https://www.beateatingdisorders.org.uk/ 

Telephone: 0808 801 0677 

Student lines: 0808 801 0811 

 

Anxiety Care UK 

This group is open to people with anxiety, OCD disorder, their carers, 

families and friends. 

www.anxietycare.org.uk 

 

    

Safeguarding 

Bullying is when someone is being hurt either by words or actions on purpose, usually more than once, feels 

bad because of it, and has a hard time stopping what is happening to them. It can happen at any time and it can 

happen in any place. Bullying takes place in many types of relationships. It is behaviour that can make people 

feel hurt, threatened, frightened and left out and it can happen face to face and online. Bullying behaviour can 

harm children physically or emotionally and, although the actual behaviour might not always be repeated, the 

threat that it might can be sustained over time, typically by actions: looks, messages, confrontations, physical 

interventions, or the fear of these.  

At Glade, we have a policy to help staff spot any signs of bullying and step in to stop it happening. This is also designed to 

prevent bullying happening in the first place. There is also a child friendly version of our anti-bullying policy created by our 

Article 12 group.   

As with any concerns, these should first be raised with the class teacher.  If this needs to be raised further, it is passed to the Phase 

Leader. If it requires any further escalation, it is passed to the Deputy Headteacher or Headteacher.  Every child has a right to feel 

safe in school. ‘We are a listening school, we are a telling school.’  However, if children feel unable to voice a concern, they can 

use the Bubble Boxes which are located in classrooms and across the school.  

https://www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk/_files/ugd/55ef99_62fa88b4e0754d628abfa238d289c968.pdf 

https://www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk/_files/ugd/55ef99_1bd5a2bde2754266a40e744f27db823b.pdf  

 

 

Article of the week  

 

Article 31 – Leisure, play and culture. Every child has the right 

to relax, play and take part in a wide range of cultural 

activities.  
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Picture News (Articles 17 and 5) 

Through the weekly Picture News assembly, children learn about our world, develop independence, resilience, respect and unlock 

their own drive and passion for learning. The weekly Picture News is shared on our website: 

https://www.glade.redbridge.sch.uk/newspictures 

 

Please spend some time asking your child about what they have learnt and discussed during their Picture News session. Each 

week, there is a link to British Values and the UN rights of a child. In the story this week, children learnt that four children have 

been found alive after surviving a plane crash and spending forty days alone in Colombia's Amazon jungle. 

 

This week’s question asks children: “What is bravery?” 

 

    

 

Learning Beyond the Classroom 

 

Year 4 have been combining DT and forest skills for their Young Forester's Award by practising their knots and 

weaving in our outdoor areas. 

 

   
 
Year 1 Learning Outside the Classroom 

 

This term, as part of our Science lessons on the changing 

seasons, Year 1 have been looking for signs of Summer. In 

Geography we drew maps of the school using a key to 

identify the main features. We also made the best of the 

recent hot weather to enjoy story time under our fabulous 

Glade oak tree. 

Finally, this week, we kicked off ‘Green Week’ by going 

into the forest to do some research for Max (the character 

from the book ‘Where the Wild Things Are’) and then using 

that information to persuade him to come and have an 

exciting adventure in our woods. 

 

Glade PTA Summer Fair 

 

Thank you to everyone who supported the Summer fair on Saturday. It was 

great to see such high attendance.  Thank you to the PTA for organising 

and leading the event so smoothly.  The total amount raised will be 

announced shortly.  All money raised goes back to school to support your 

children.  
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Sports’ Week and Sports’ Days  

 

Sports Week 2023 concluded last week with LKS2 and UKS2 Sports’ Days. Great fun was had by all. 

Medals for the boys and girls who placed 1st, 2nd and 4rd in each class and certificates for the fastest boy and girl 

from each key stage will be presented soon. 

Thank you to all the parents who supported our Sports’ Week events. 

 

Overall winners – Hedgehogs and Owls 

 

 RQ RM 1C 1S 2M 2R 

Fastest boys  1st Elliot 

2nd Mikaeel 

3rd Logan  

1st Mozamil 

2nd Callum 

3rd Zidan 

1st Hassan 

2nd Zayn 

3rd Harry 

1st Samiul 

2nd Artiom 

3rd Arhaan  

1st Rohan 

2nd Patrick 

3rd Ameer  

1st Jacob 

2nd Prince 

3rd Deen 

Fastest girls  1st Phoenix 

2nd Amber 

3rd Sally  

1st Joanne 

2nd Sophia 

3rd Zara  

1st Petra 

2nd Kainaat 

3rd Ava-Rose  

1st Laana 

2nd Aliza 

3rd Shari  

1st Talya 

2nd Paisley 

3rd Ruth  

1st India 

2nd Maryam 

3rd Leen  

 

 3A 3H 4N 4W 5U 5A 6D 6S 

Fastest boys  1st Kaiden 

2nd Jared  

3rd Isaiah  

1st Jayden 

2nd Jack 

3rd Shailen 

1st Aaron 

Joint 2nd – 

Wasi/Aarav  

1st Janaid 

2nd Ali 

3rd Diyen  

1st Daniel 

2nd Aiden 

3rd Basim 

1st Shuaib 

2nd Noel 

3rd Billy 

1st Dhruv 

2nd Kaiden 

3rd Yusuf  

1st Kleon 

2nd Dillon 

3rd Mueez  

Fastest girls  1st Aliza 

2nd Maryam 

3rd Sophia  

1st Theresa 

2nd Felicia 

3rd Nazara  

1st Olivia 

2nd Imiyah 

3rd Teresa  

1st Fatimah 

2nd Ameila 

3rd Isabella  

1st Mya  

2nd Darcy 

3rd Naomi  

1st 

Osarugue 

2nd Neha  

3rd Mercy  

1st 

Michelle  

2nd 

Elizabeth  

3rd Naomi  

1st Yusra 

2nd Annie 

3rd Angie  

 

Fastest boy in Key Stage 1: Jacob 2R  

Fastest girl in Key Stage 1: India 2R  

Fastest boy in Lower Key Stage 2: Wasi 4N 

Fastest girl in Lower Key Stage 2: Imiyah 4N 

Fastest boy in Upper Key Stage 2: Noel 5A 

Fastest girl in Upper Key Stage 2: Osarugue 5A 

 

Well to done all the parents who took part in the races.  EYFS winners were Hari’s Dad and Neel’s Mum a Aleena’s 

dad and Ebube’s mum for Lower Key Stage 2.  In Upper Key Stage 2, the winners were Kleon’s brother and Mya’s 

mum.  

 

A big thank you to Miss Craggs for organising and leading the week and to her son, Owen, for all his support with the 

Sport Days.  

     
Attendance- Article 28 
  
It is the legal responsibility of each parent/carer to ensure that their child 

attends school. Attending school aids intellectual, social and emotional 

development. All children whose attendance is poor will be treated as 

vulnerable. 

 

We want all children to have the best possible attendance at school to enable 

each and every child to reach their full potential. 

 

Well done to Years 4 for the highest attendance last week. 

 
Times Table Rockstars 

                          
 

Well done to this week’s winners! 

 

 



 

 

Awards 

 

Congratulations to the following children: 

 

Stars of the Week- Article 29 

 

Well done to the ‘Stars of the Week’  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Writers of the Week- Article 29 

 

 Congratulations to our ‘Writers of the Week’ 

   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yours Sincerely,  
 

  

Mrs F Hussain 

Headteacher 

 

 

 

 

Bronze Merit Silver Merit Gold Merit 
1C- Harry  

 

 

 

1S- Deen and Ameerah  RM- Callum, Amayah, Inayah, Rayyan,  

Kubra and Safiyah 
RQ- Ahmed, Zainab and Logan 

4W- Ravya 

5A- Osarague  

Platinum Merit 

 

 

Headteacher’s Award Reading Rocket- Silver Star Reader 

RM- Zidan and Zakariya V  

4W-  Hadi and Musa  

5A -Yasna  

 

4W-  Maryam, Emaan, Ariana 

and Aahil  

 

4W-  Joshua 125 merits 

Faaria 1S  

Raiyaan 1S  

Dawoud RM 

Savannah RM 

Stars of the Week 

Nursery am- Emily Nursery pm- Noah 

RQ- Abrish  RM- Ismael 

1C- Khadijah M 1S - Adam 

2R- Maryam. B  2M- Aamilah 

3H- Fabiha 3A- Rida  

4N-Ayyub 4W-Zaynab 

5A- Aneeqa 5U- Nastia 

6D- Dhruv 6S- Safaa M  

Star Writers 
RQ- Teddy  RM- Dawoud  

1C- Petra 1S – Laana  

2R- Jacob  2M- Monasser 

3H- Raifa 3A- Arham 

4N- Ismael  4W- Momina  

5A- Zakariya  5U- Maryam 

6D- Aisha 6S- Presha 


